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‘Encourage One Another and Build Each Other Up’ 
 

1 Thessalonians 5: 11 
 

Thankfulness Compassion Perseverance Forgiveness Friendship Courage 

 

Life, Love and Learning to the Full 
Building Community ~ Building Futures ~  

Building Learning Power ~ Building Self Esteem 
 

Newsletter – Friday 13th October 2023  

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
We have had a busy few weeks at Witheridge Academy over the last few weeks.  
 
Last week we had our Harvest Festival in the church. Thank you to all the 
Parents and Carers who joined us for the service - it was lovely to see so 
many of you in the Church celebrating with us.  
 

     
 
 
 
This week, we have been thinking about ways we 
can keep our minds healthy, alongside World 
Mental Health Day on Tuesday. Today, we are 
wearing yellow in support of the charity Young 
Minds. Thank you to the Parents and Carers who 
have donated to the charity via our JustGiving 
page. It is not too late to make a donation. If you 
would like to do so, you can still do this via the 
JustGiving page.   
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:admin@witheridge.devon.sch.uk


October is Black History month. In our classes, we have been learning about different previously overlooked 
people of colour throughout history. Next week, we will be displaying all our fantastic learning in the hall 
every day after school. You can come in to look at our learning from 3:30 Monday-Thursday next week.  
 
Thank you to all our Reception and Year 1 Parents and Carers who attended our Phonics Information Evening 
this week. It was great to see that so many of you appreciate how important this early support for reading is.  
 
Finally, this week I am proud to report that two different visitors to our school commented on the fantastic, 
polite and respectful behaviour of the children in our school. Well done, everyone! 
 
All the best, 
Miss Ratcliffe 
 
Year 6 Parents – Secondary School applications 
 

If your child is in current Year 6 and born between 

01/09/2012 & 31/08/2013 then please remember 

that applications for secondary school transfer 

must be submitted by midnight on the 31st 

October 2023. Information on open evenings and 

the application process can be found below 

http://soc.devon.cc/6NNjn 
 

 
 

 

We need your support! 
If you shop in Tiverton Tesco 

Please grab some tokens and vote for 
Witheridge C of E Primary Academy PTFA 

to get some additional funding for our 
brilliant school! 

 
Thank you  

 

NASAL FLU VACCINATION (Reception to Year 6) 

We are due to visit your child’s school on 18th October 2023. In order to access the online consent form, 

please enter or click on the following link https://www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu 

PLEASE ENSURE YOU ENTER THE FULL UNIQUE SCHOOL REFERENCE CODE.                                                      

The code for your child’s school is: DV144560 

Please submit your consent form by midday 18th October 2023 to ensure your child receives their vaccination. If you 

experience any problems accessing the form please telephone 01392 342678 and the team will be happy to help. 

Please note that as in previous years you must opt into the programme. If a consent form is not submitted your 

child will not be vaccinated. 

 

http://soc.devon.cc/6NNjn?fbclid=IwAR3eGmVw-7kKWX_f9251Y_Mcn1DxPc1gE3aCDO0Cf7YHUgYWt4ZWtbJcxhw
http://soc.devon.cc/6NNjn?fbclid=IwAR3eGmVw-7kKWX_f9251Y_Mcn1DxPc1gE3aCDO0Cf7YHUgYWt4ZWtbJcxhw
https://www.facebook.com/groups/witheridgeptfa/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUJ8WRBOWfU2bvASYnYz0N6erTzFfAH0HRcfCufnRw6HxqdhHF2VY9qcIOd9LWWc44DhqzycnkkaE0mC-HlhgHmrI_2kUoJQj4yK1Kf5w58mWfnbk5oYMJ6NeJUM2hjssqtk6rJ4Z8FE5b8lRWtHGM4wPlrOzHMT2X3xLq18ks5Xa8DeKsNb3d7p7GBzoIzoSU&__tn__=-UK-R
https://www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu


 
 

Mr Wiggans Forest School News…. 

Last week we learnt about apples. We are fortunate to have a range of different apple trees growing in the 

school grounds. So much to the delight of the pupils; we were able to collect a selection; and put them to 

the taste test. The pupils found it interesting discovering the difference they had between which apples 

they liked, which were sweet, which were sour. Juicy ones, tough skinned ones and the range of flavours 

irrelevant if an apple is red or green. 

 

 

This week groups have been looking at common house and garden spiders. They were able to view a 

number of spiders in our two-way magnifier viewers. We have learnt about arachnids and intersecting 

facts about the spiders. Thankfully our spiders were quite small compared to the Goliath bird eating 

spider of South America that can grow to 30cm. Scary! 

We learnt about the life cycle of the spider and how it catches its food. We explored the outdoor learning 

area and found many great examples of their webs. 

 

This week, despite a few showers, we have managed to get out each day to the Outdoor Learning Area. 

 

We have been looking at fires and how over time humans have made use of it to their advantage from 

heating, cooking, light and protection.   

We have cooked Drop Scones with Cinnamon Sugar on the fire in a large                                        frying 

pan and discussed different cooking methods on the fire. 

 

Class 4 pupils also had a session on fire lighting with some great success.  

Mr.Wiggans 

 

 



 
Class 3 Roman Baths Trip 
 
 On Friday (29th), Class 3 were lucky enough to visit the Roman Baths in Bath. The children came into School 
at 7.45am in preparation for their 2-hour minibus journey and despite some very questionable singing; we 
made it to Bath on time and ready for the day ahead. We navigated our way through the busy City Centre and 
found our base for the day at the Education Centre. Our first activity was a self-led audio tour of the Roman 
Baths.  
 
The children loved typing the numbers into their audio guides and finding out more information about the 
artefacts on display in front of them. We learned all about the different baths and what they were used for 
and we were even lucky enough to meet a 2000-year-old Gaul who told us some wonderfully dramatic 
stories.  
 
After the tour, we returned to the education centre where we joined up with Beaford and High Bickington for 
lunch. Our afternoon started with a classroom session where we rotated around 3 Roman activities. The 
activities were mosaic-making, artefact handling and dressing up like Romans. The children showed an 
eagerness to be stuck in and especially loved dressing up Mrs North and myself in Togas.  
 
To end the day, we went underground beneath the Roman Baths for an investigation activity. The children 
used archaeological skills to uncover artefacts hidden in the sand and grit. We also used iPads to find different 
rocks, which were used in the original building of the Roman Baths.  
 
The children represented the School impeccably throughout the day and everyone got stuck right in to all of 
the activities throughout the day. Well done Class 3! 
 
Mr Manning 
 

     
 
 

    



 
 

 
Also available every day: - Jacket Potato with Tuna, 

Cheese and/or Beans. Yogurt or Fresh Fruit. 
 

Cost of School lunches: Nursery – £1.94 per meal. 
Reception & KS1 children – Universal Infant Free 

School Meals, KS2 children £2.53 per meal. 
Payment to be made via The Arbor App 

 

 

A gentle reminder that we 

are a NUT FREE SCHOOL 

and we have a number of 

students, staff and visitors 

with serious nut allergies. 

With this in mind, could we politely ask that NO 

products containing nuts be sent into school. 

If you have any questions in relation to this, 

please contact the School Office. 

Thank you for your consideration and for 

safeguarding our students. 

 

Team Meal Menu – Autumn Term 2023 

Week 1: W/B 16th October 

M
o

n
d

ay
 Macaroni Cheese 

V – Cheese Salad Wraps   
Salad or Vegetables 
Fresh Fruit Salad & Yogurt 

Tu
es

d
ay

 Beef Lasagne 
V –  Quorn Lasagne 
Garlic Bread & Mixed Veg or Salad 
Fruit Crumble With Custard 

W
e

d
n

e
sd

a

y 

Roast of The Day 
V – Quorn fillet 
Roast Potatoes & Seasonal Veg                    
Fruit Cocktail Platter  

Th
u

rs
d

ay
 Chicken Tikka Curry  

V – Sweet Potato Curry 
Rice & Vegetables  
Sticky Toffee Pudding 

Fr
id

ay
 

Oven Baked Fish 
V – Macaroni Cheese 
Golden Fries, Baked Beans & Carrots  
Homemade Cookie 

Essebeare Farm School 

 

There was great excitement last Wednesday morning, as our first group of Reception children prepared 
to board the minibus, bound for Farm School!  The children were greeted by Farmer Ollie who took us in 
search of fruit and vegetables growing above the ground, under the ground and on the trees above our 
heads.  The children were amazed and intrigued to find more than 20 types of fruit and vegetables - 
many of which we have been singing about in our Harvest Festival songs. They were delighted to collect 
lots of these in their basket and return to school to share their finds with the rest of the class - who, 
meanwhile, had been busy preparing some delicious apple crumble with apples collected in the school 
grounds.    Well done Reception! 
 

   

      



Celebration Assembly 

Well Done 

For receiving a 

Certificate of Achievement 

Class Award 

Nursery – Amelia for good recall during focused maths. 

Reception – Olivia for a great week of learning and always doing the right thing. 

Class 1 – Libby for amazing effort in phonics and working really well in a group. 

Class 2 – Amelia for showing perseverance in all areas of her learning. 

Class 3 – Isabella for growing in confidence and seeking support when necessary. 

Class 4 – Evie for an excellent attitude to your learning in maths. 

Last week – Friday 6th October 

Nursery – Toby for doing the right thing during focused activities. 

Reception – Whole class for representing our school sensibly and safely at Farm School and in the Church. 

Class 1 – Archie for clearly explaining how to work out answers to help others. 

Class 2 – Jenson for his perseverance in his maths learning. 

Class 3 – Lily-Sue for showing beautiful creativity in her sketchbook. 

Class 4 – Sophia for great explaining of a maths problem. 

Writer of the Week: 

Reception – Nancy for excellent effort in holding and controlling her pencil to form sounds and words. 

Class 1 – Zoey for beautiful presentation with her writing and taken pride in her writing outside of class. 

Class 2 – George for his fantastic work on adjectives and expanded noun phrases. 

Class 3 – Alfie for writing an incredible biography including all of our grammatical features. 

Class 4 – Lena for an excellent kenning about Cesar Picton. 

Last week – Friday 6th October 

Reception – William for using his Fred talk and Fred fingers to write words. 

Class 1 – Mitchell for independence while writing tricky red words. 

Class 2 – Ronnie for her beautiful handwriting 

Class 3 – Bella for showing a real eagerness to improve presentation. 

Class 4 – Lola for creating a beautiful page about Heathcoat in you topic book. 

Contribution:: 

Paige for asking if an adult needed help when taking the nursery children back to class. 

Emily for being helpful waiting at the hall door for the nursery children 

Gladys always looking out for others. 

ALL KS2 – Being kind and setting a fab example for the rest of the school. 

House Points 

Discovery  16 Endeavour  22 

Enterprise  21 Voyager  31 

 
 

 



 

 

 

Every Day Counts  
Attend and achieve.   

Absences add up and have a detrimental 
effect on your learning. 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Weekly 

Attendance 

Nursery 1 97% 

Nursery 2 96% 

Reception 99% 

Year 1 99% 

Year 2 98% 

Year 3 83% 

Year 4 100% 

Year 5 91% 

Year 6 93% 

 

 

 

Please inform the school office if your child has a medical 
appointment during school time, giving as much notice as 

possible in advance of the appointment.  
Also please let us know by  

phone 01884 860518, In-App Messages or email  
of any sickness absences by 9.20am.  

Thank you 
 

Attendance 

Update 
 

It is great to see 

everyone working so 

hard to achieve or 

beating our 96.5% 
target. 

 

We can only do this 

if we all work 

together! 

 

Our attendance  

for the week is 

94% 
 

Our attendance  

for the year to date 

96% 
 

Together Each 

Achieves More! 

 
 



 

 

 

 

SCHOOL TERM DATES 2023 / 2024 

Autumn Term Spring Term Summer Term 

First Day    
6th September 2023 

 
Half-term    

23rd - 27th October 2023 
 

Last Day    
15th December 2023 

First Day    
3rd January 2024 

 
Half-term    

12th - 16th February 2024 
 

Last Day     
28th March 2024 

First Day  
15th April 2024 

 
Bank Holiday  6th May 2024 

 

Half-term  27th - 31st May 2024 

Non Pupil Day 3rd June 2024 
 

Last Day  23rd July 2024 

Non-pupil days and occasional holiday days: 

4th & 5th September 2023, 2nd January 2024, 3rd June 2024, 24th, 25th & 26th July 2024 

 
 

Key Dates for the Autumn Term 2023 

Monday 16th October   

Class 1 Wildlife & Dinosaur Trip Coombe Martin Leave at 8.30am 
Class 3 – PE – Whole Class 
Class 3 Group 1 – NO Forest School please bring kits 
Teacher Led Club – Story Club, Jambie Jams & Girls Football Club 

Tuesday 17th October   
Rocksteady  
NO Teacher Led Club – Board Games Club CANCELLED 

Wednesday 18th October   

Nasal Flu Spray  
Class 4 – PE  
Class 4 - Forest School Group 1  
Farm School Infant A Group 2 
Music Tuition with Mr Rogo 
Stay and Play Session in FSU at 13.45 

Thursday 19th October 
Class 2 Wildlife & Dinosaur Trip Coombe Martin Leave at 8.30am 
Music Tuition with Mr Rogo  
Teacher Led Club – Sewing Club 

Friday 20th October 

Stay and Play Session in School Hall at 9am 
Reception Class – PE (AM) 
Class 1 – PE (PM)  
Infant A Group 1 - Forest School  

Dates for your diary: 
Monday 23rd October 
Monday 30th October 
Wednesday 1st November 
Thursday 2nd November 
Saturday 4th November 
Wednesday 8th November 

 
HALF TERM 
PTFA AGM 19:30 
Class 4 Tiverton Museum Trip – Details to follow 
TEAM Cross Country Comp @ High Bick 
Wales vs Barbarians Rugby Trip 
Farm School Class 4 Group 1 

These dates are intended as a guide and you will be notified of any changes. 



 

Thank you for the returned festive card/gift designs. They look great  

A sample card will make its way home and you will be able to order 

direct from Class Fundraising in the coming weeks. 

A whole school Christmas tea towel is also underway and will 

hopefully be available to buy from the PTFA sumup shop in a few 

weeks too. More details to follow. Any queries just ask on 

the PTFA Facebook page or over class WhatsApp’s. 

(No obligation to buy cards or a tea towels!) 

 

Disco TONIGHT the 13th💃 

Buy your ticket now and food pre order for a reduced cost. Pre sales 

help us with organising and keeping costs 

down. https://witheridgeptfa.sumupstore.com (also available on the 

door). Send those requests in - the playlist is underway! 

 

A huge thank you to class four for supplying treats this Friday and to 

those of you that purchased them. We will let you know how much 

was raised  these funds will go towards class trips for each class so every pupil will benefit. 

Our AGM is also coming up 30/10. If you are thinking of getting more involved (or just feeling curious), please do come 

along.  Kids jumble sale 13th Nov, with bags2school collection on 15th for any adult’s clothes." 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://witheridgeptfa.sumupstore.com/


  

 

 

   

   



    

 



 


